
 Excellence- Respect- Enjoyment 

     

Dear Parents, 

Here at Southwood we certainly keep the children busy and on their toes with our enjoyable and 
fun curriculum. We believe that children learn best through first-hand experience and this week 
the children have certainly been motivated to learn and experienced a range of activities. Here 
is a selection of the rich and diverse learning our teachers provide. 
I’m so impressed with the African art work… stunning sunsets! 
 
 

Mixing water colours and delicate scissor  
work were needed to produce these! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Following instructions and making spicy pancakes. 
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Presenting the Kenyan weather forecast and using 
drama techniques like “roll on the wall” to create a bank 
of words and phrases to describe a book character.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

What’s the time Mr Wolf? 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
Year R have been reading the traditional tale  
Little Red Riding Hood and using their phonics  
to rewrite the story. 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

             

      If you go down to the woods today! 
            

 
The sun shone for our Year 1 and 2 science      
trip to the woods. The children enjoyed 
exploring the outside and looking for different 
animal habitats and evidence of life. 
Southwood Woodland provided us with a rich 
and diverse range of plants and trees to look at 
and discuss ready for our science work back in 
class. 
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Year 2 Dance Challenge 
 
Southwood Infant school has entered the Gremlin Dance Challenge taking place at the Princes 

Hall, Aldershot on Thursday 15th March.  The theme for the event this year is Celebrations.  

Thank you to our talented teachers, Mrs Laver and Mrs Walker, who will be choreographing the 

dance for an excited group of year 2 children. Thank you also to all those children who have 

signed up to represent Southwood Infant school and who are willing to learn a new skill and 

work hard in this team challenge. We wish you all good luck with your rehearsals over the 

coming weeks. 

Focus Class Assemblies 

Parents are invited to attend our class focus assemblies in the school hall at 9.15am on the 

following dates. This is a chance for the classes to show you their topic work and the diverse 

range of skills and knowledge they have learnt.  

Red class – Friday 20th April  
Blue class – Thursday 10th May 
Purple class – Wednesday 16th May  
Yellow class – Friday 8th June 
Orange class – Wednesday 20th June 
 
Mother’s Day Assemblies 

The children would like to invite all their mummies to a special Mother’s Day assembly on Friday 

9th March. Early Years (Yellow and Orange classes) will hold their assembly at 9.15am and KS1 

(Purple, Blue and Red classes) will hold their assembly at 2.15pm.  

FSIS are organising a fundraiser which will be coming 
home in the next few weeks. Children will be asked to 
draw a special Mother’s Day picture which you can 
buy as a mug, coaster, notepad, plant pot or cushion. 
 
School Clubs 
 
Schools out for Fun club is opening all day on Friday 9th February for our INSET day and during 
half term week. To book a place ring Carly on 07985 391206 (during club hours) or 07794 
336069. 
 
Monday – YEM Street Dance 
Tuesday – SCL club energy 
Wednesday – Before school Judo Club and SCL football 
Thursday – YEM Ballet 
 
The YEM Theatre School offers dance classes after school at Southwood Infant School  
Monday - Street Dance for ages 4-7 years at 3 - 3.45pm, £4 per class (paid termly). 
Thursday - Ballet for ages 4-7 years 3.15 - 3.55pm, £4 per class (paid termly), with the 
opportunity to take exams with the Cecchetti ISTD Exam Board and move up through the 
grades when they are ready. Exams are optional. 
 
For more information or to book a free trial please visit www.yemtheatreschool.co.uk or call 
Lucy on 07739 814940 to book your child's place. 
 

http://www.yemtheatreschool.co.uk/
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Judo club runs on Wednesday mornings from 8 – 8.45 am. Our children have the chance to be 
taught by one of our country’s top judo sportsmen, Ashley McKenzie who is an Olympian.  
 
Library 
 
We are looking for volunteers to help keep our library tidy, if you can spare us a few hours 
please see Mrs Collyer in the school office. You will need to have a DBS check; if you don’t 
currently have one and we can arrange this for you. Thank you. 
 
Vacancies 

Advert for a parent Governor  

 

Southwood Infant School is a friendly place full of well-behaved, hard-working children and staff. 
Since achieving a well-deserved ‘Good’ from OFSTED in 2016, Southwood has gone from 
strength to strength and are continuing to improve under strong leadership and enthusiastic 
staff. 
Southwood Infant School are seeking to appoint motivated and enthusiastic individuals to join 
our friendly governing body which provides strategic leadership and accountability to our 
excellent community school. 
 
Our school cannot run without wonderful volunteers being part of our team and we value the 
different areas of expertise that community / parent governors bring to the school. 
You will receive guidance, mentoring and training to support you in this rewarding and essential 
role. 

If you are interested please speak to Nina Lynch or Carly Jones 

 

Advert for a temporary dinner lady  
 
We are looking to recruit a friendly, caring person who enjoys working with children to join our 
hard working and supportive team for one hour and fifteen minutes per day. This is a temporary 
position to cover long term sickness. The job is for 5 days a week and we would consider a job 
share for the right applicants. Please contact Mrs Padday for further details. 
 
You will need to be a good time keeper, confident and sensitive when dealing with pupils, a 
good communicator and be able to work well in a team.  
 
The role involves:  
• Organising pupils in the dinner hall and outside areas, encouraging good manners and   
supporting healthy eating.  
• Supervising and supporting positive play activities.  
• Promoting independence, fair play and positive behaviour.  
• Ensuring the safety and welfare of all our pupils. 
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Parenting Support 

Children are rewarding, stimulating and fun, but looking after them can be stressful and 
challenging. The Hart and Rushmoor Family Support Service offers free parenting courses and 
workshops to support families. The courses are designed to meet the challenges faced by all 
parents on the journey of a child’s lifetime from birth to teenager. These range from an hour long 
workshop to a 12 week course and a number in between. They cover early communication, 
challenging behaviours, understanding teenagers, sexual health and healthy eating. If you 
would like details of dates, times and venues please see contact Mrs Southgate or Mrs Taylor 
for an informal chat and details about a referral. 
 
Incredible Years 12 week course http://www.incredibleyears.com/ 
Based on a social learning model, parents learn skills to foster and develop improved 
relationships with their children. The 12 week course will support parents in setting realistic 
boundaries for their children, exploring and putting into practice consequences, developing 
rewards systems that work for their family and many more practical skills. Suitable for Parents 
with children aged 3 – 8 years.  
 
Family Links Parenting Puzzle block of 4 workshops (need to attend all) 
Workshop 1: Understanding children’s behaviour, Listening and communicating, Praise and 
encouragement 
Workshop 2: Praise and guidance vs criticism, Child-led play and Positive moments 
Workshop 3: Boundaries and parenting styles, Time Out to Calm Down, Dealing with stress and 
conflict 
Workshop 4: Choices and consequences, Behaviour to ignore, Putting the puzzle together, 
Looking after ourselves 
Suitable for Parents with children under 5 years. 
 
Family Links Nurturing Programme 10 week course. https://familylinks.org.uk/index 
The Nurturing Programme helps deal with those challenges so that you can have a calmer, 
happier life.  Over the 10-week programme, you will look at lots of different topics, including: 
Understanding why children behave as they do 
Recognising the feelings behind behaviour (ours and theirs) 
Exploring different approaches to discipline 
Finding ways to develop co-operation and self-discipline in children 
Learning the importance of looking after ourselves 
Suitable for Parents with children aged 2 – 13 years 
 
SEN Family Links Nurturing Programme 10 week course 
An adaptation of the Family Links Nurturing Programme for parents of children with a wide 
variety and spectrum of disabilities. Strategies to support a positive impact on all relationships 
within the family. 
Suitable for Parents with children aged 2 – 13 years. 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

http://www.incredibleyears.com/
https://familylinks.org.uk/index
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Polite reminders 

Sickness/diarrhoea  
Unfortunately, I do need to remind some parents that if your child is sick or has diarrhoea they 
must be away from school for 48 hours, starting after the last episode of either. This is to ensure 
that we minimise the spread of the bugs and give the children time to fully recover. It really is 
very inconsiderate to be sending sick children into school. If your child informs a member of staff 
that they have been ill we will be phoning you immediately to come and collect them.  
Thank you for your understanding and co-operation. 
 
Uniform 
Uniform is worn at Southwood Infant School to develop a sense of pride in being a member of 
the school community. A reminder of school colours and expectations can be found on our 
website. Can I also ask that novelty hairbands are only worn on mufti days and only small jojo 
bows are worn in the hair. As you will appreciate the latest fashion in these bows sees them 
getting larger and brighter in colour and they are not appropriate to be worn at school. 
 
Children may wear watches and stud earrings but both must be removed for PE or earrings 
covered with tape if the ears are newly pierced. If your child cannot take earrings out by 
themselves, can I please ask parents to teach them how to do this as staff are not permitted to 
do so. These precautions are in place for health and safety reasons. No other jewellery is 
allowed in school. Please see our school website for our Wearing of Jewellery Policy. 
 
My final plea is to ask that all clothing is named; this helps us return your child to you with 
his/her own clothes. Lost property will only be kept for a few weeks so those name labels are 
really important! Labels can be purchased through Stamptastic. Please see our FSIS page on 
our website for the link. 
 
Sponsored Event 
You will be receiving information next week about a sponsored event for our Year 1 and Year 2 
children.  We will be holding a Pyjama Party on Friday 23rd February at 6pm! The aim is to raise 
some money for our Silver Jubilee Celebrations.  We are planning a large whole school art 
project and other events to mark this very special occasion. So watch this space! 
 

Yours sincerely,  

Mrs Wendy Southgate  
Headteacher 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

http://stamptastic.co.uk/


 Excellence- Respect- Enjoyment 

 

 

 

 

 

January 

February 

Wednesday 7th February  FSIS Valentine disco 

Friday 9th February Inset Day – school closed to children 

Monday 12th – Friday 16th  Half term 

Friday 23rd February Y1 and Y2 sponsored pyjama party – details to 
follow 

Tuesday 27th  February  Parents evenings 4 – 7 pm 

Wednesday 28th February Parents evenings 3.30 – 5 pm 

March 

Friday 2nd March  World Book Day 

Tuesday 6th March  E-Safety workshop for KS1 and parents 

Friday 9th March Mother’s Day Assembly Year R 9.15 / KS1 2.15 

Thursday 15th March  Dance Challenge for Year 2 in Princes Hall 

Monday 19th – 23rd March Book Fair 

Saturday 24th March  FSIS Easter Egg Hunt 10 - 12 

Tuesday 27th March  FSIS Easter Disco 

Thursday 29th March Last day of term – school finishes at 1.15pm 

Friday 29th – 13th April  Easter holidays 

April 

Monday 16th April Summer Term begins 
May SATS period for year two runs throughout May  

Thursday 3rd May Inset Day – school closed to children 

Friday 11th May  Grandparents Tea Party 
Yellow and Orange classes -10.30am  
Purple/Red/Blue classes - 1.45pm  

Saturday 12th May  FSIS BBQ 4.30 – 7.30 

June 

Monday 11th – 15th  June Year 1 Phonic Testing 

Tuesday 12th June  New Parents Presentation 7pm 

Monday 25th – 29th June Arts week celebrating the 25th Anniversary of 
Southwood Infant School 

July 

Monday 2nd July Sports Day and Picnic 

Tuesday 3rd July  Reserve Sports Day 

Saturday 7th July  FSIS Summer Fayre 10am – 2pm 

Tuesday 17th July  Year 2 Leavers Assembly 

Thursday 19th July Year 2 Leavers disco 

Friday 20th July Last day of term – school finishes at 1.15pm 
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Southwood Awards 

12 January 2018 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Lunchtime Mega Stars  
for super manners, eating well and good behaviour in the playground at lunchtime  

 

Sebastian Nowotczynski    Jessica Rigden   Flórián Reid  

Mason Pike   Zoey Beckford  

Olivia Wright      Evie Ferguson     
 

Headteacherõs Award for Good Work  
 

Sophie Critoph for fabulous taking away  

Leela Hoare for fabulous writing during sparkle time  

Ksawery Wrona for his fantastic character description on Adika  

Miya Durkin for some beautifully presented art work  

on her African Adventures topic work  

Sophie Corke for writing a clear, concise book review of Mama Panya’s Pancakes  

Good Neighbour Award  

Theo Hedley for being a wonderful friend  

Eva Harvey for working really hard this week to keep busy in sparkle time  

Freya Huddleston for being a helpful member of the class  

Hetty Stewart for following the golden rules and really trying hard in her work  

Grace Dean for helping children settle into the New Year  

by being kind and supportive  
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Southwood Awards 

19 January 2018 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Lunchtime Mega Stars  
for super manners, eating well and good behaviour in the playground at lunchtime  

 

Lewis Battarbee    Migin Pun    Cerys Latrache  

Toby Pippard    Keira Gardner  

Jude Fox     Ellie-May Burton     
 

Headteacherõs Award for Good Work  
 

Cerys Latrache for creating a fantastic story book about Little Red Riding Hood  

Ellie-May Burton for trying really hard in phonics and sparkle time  

to practise her writing  

Toby Pippard for his great problem solving in ma ths  

Zoey Beckford for some super independent maths work on halving numbers  

Archie Mackenzie for going up another book band and guided reading group  

because he reads so much at home   

Good Neighbour Award  

Charlie Wilcox for working hard  

Darcy Madden for always following the golden rules and being a good friend  

Ellie Grannell for being a kind friend  

Harry Wirth for always putting 100% effort into his classwork.   

He is a lovely role model to have in class  

Sebastian Nowotczynski  for always looking after his brother  

and including him and other children who are sad at playtime  


